
Town of Mendon

Selectboard






May 12, 2014
Members of Selectboard present:  Greg Smith, Larry Courcelle, Geoff Wells
Town Officers and employees present: Sara Tully, Town Administrator, Bill Ellis, Road Commissioner, Phil Douglas, Constable
Residents and visitors present: Neil Langer, Tom Dowling, resident and Ron Cioffi, Rutland Area Visiting Nurses and Hospice
The Selectboard Meeting was called to order at 5:40 PM at the Town Office.
Administrative Matters
Selectmen's Orders were reviewed and signed.

L. Courcelle moved to approve the minutes of 4/28/14.  Seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Selectboard Meetings  In observance of Memorial Day, the Selectboard Meeting will be held Tuesday, May 27, 2014 at 5:30 PM at the Town Office.

Public Comment

ATV Use on Wheelerville Road  N. Langer requested that residents of Wheelerville Road be able to use ATV’s on the road.  N. Langer provided information prepared by the Vermont League of Cities and Towns on sample ordinance to regulate the use of ATV’s on Town Highways.  Currently, ATV’s can be used on legal trails only in Mendon.  Wheelerville Road is a Class 3 Town Highway.  The Selectboard asked N. Langer submit his request in writing noting exactly what the residents of the road are requesting so they can look into it further.
New Business

Rutland Area Visiting Nurses Association (RAVNA) Ron Cioffi, Director Rutland Area Visiting Nurses and Hospice and Tom Dowling, a resident of Mendon, attended the meeting to discuss the petition requirement to request appropriation funding.  Mendon requires a petition be submitted by 5% of the voters to get the funding request on the warning for Town Meeting.  This requires approximately 40 signatures.  R. Cioffi reported that Mendon has been funding RAVNA for over 20 years which demonstrates continued support from the Mendon community.  They would like the Selectboard to consider changing the petition requirement.
Old Business
Legal Trail Old Turnpike Road & Elbow Road  Don Dupuis and Mike Kenison attended the Selectboard meeting on behalf of Patrick Dupuis and his request to do maintenance on our legal trails adjacent to his property.  D. Dupuis discussed fixing the road and adding a few culverts where needed.  The Selectboard requested that they discuss what they would like to do with the Agency of Natural Resources and get any necessary permits and Road Commissioner to address any concerns the town may have.  Once a plan has been identified it should be submitted to the Selectboard for approval.
2013-2014 Budget  The Selectboard reviewed current budget expenses.  G. Smith asked B. Ellis to specifically look at electric and fuel expenses.

Special Officer  The Selectboard discussed requiring a polygraph test for the position of Special Officer.  S. Tully will schedule a polygraph exam with the first choice candidate to fill the position.

Law Enforcement Expenses  P. Douglas submitted expenses to be approved for reimbursement under the law enforcement budget.  G. Smith questioned the various types of ammunition for a hand gun and a shot gun.  P. Douglas explained the importance and requirement of practice shooting for certification.  G. Smith claimed to his knowledge there has never been one round spent in the line of duty in Mendon.  The cost of ammunition is $200 per year (practice twice a year with two guns).  The Selectboard authorized the reimbursement of expenses with the exception of the ammunition cost.

Law Enforcement Vehicle Expense  P. Douglas discussed a warning light on in the Impala.  Cost to repair is $200-$300.

Governors Highway Safety Program Equipment Grant  P. Douglas submitted a list of equipment approved under the grant requirements.  The Selectboard requested to purchase computers for the law enforcement vehicles under the safety grant.  P. Douglas will ask if this would be an eligible expense under the grant program. The equipment must be purchased by May 31, 2014. Motion by G. Smith to spend up to $2,500 for safety equipment expenses of which $2,000 will be reimbursed with the Governors Highway Safety Program Equipment Grant.  Motion seconded by L. Courcelle.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.

Subdivision Regulations Public Hearing  The Selectboard will warn a Public Hearing for the Subdivision Regulations on June 23, 2014 at 6:00 PM at the Town Office.  Anyone interested in expressing comments or opinions on the recently redrafted subdivision regulations should attend the public hearing.  The draft subdivision regulations are available at the Town Office or on our website www.mendonvt.org.
Woodward Road Project  S. Tully will follow up on the Right of Way Agreement from Rutland City to temporarily access their land during the construction of the project.  L. Courcelle will bring to Rutland City for signatures.
There being no further business, G. Smith moved to adjourn at 9:00 PM.  Motion carried.
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